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TO:  College of Arts & Sciences Faculty
SUBJECT:  Guidelines for Syllabi

Please be reminded that one copy of your course syllabi is due in the Office of Academic Affairs before classes officially begin.  Please send the syllabi by email to col-syllabus@bethel.edu.  Anna Kaihoi (x6036) will be overseeing the collection and maintenance of these files.

For accrediting purposes the Higher Learning Commission of the North Central Association requires collection and filing of syllabi for all courses taught at Bethel.  The availability of these syllabi is also helpful to former students who request copies of specific course syllabi to substantiate credits for further education.  Often you, as faculty, request copies of syllabi from past years as well and sending by email will allow us to retrieve the syllabi within minutes.

The syllabi should provide students with the following information:

1. Term (e.g. Fall 2007)

2. Course title and number (as printed in the catalog)

3. Name of instructor, office location and office hours

4. Prerequisites, if any, or other screening devices required for enrollment in this current course as printed in the catalog

5. Course texts and materials

6. Evaluation and grading procedures – students need to have a clear understanding of how you will evaluate them; for instance, what their tests will cover, and what type of tests will be used.  Specify the relative weights of the grading factors you use.  If you employ the Bethel policy on academic honesty, state that you do.

7. Attendance policy

8. Accessibility procedures

9. Complaint procedures (may refer to website for syllabus policies)

10. Final examination date and time

11. Course schedule of readings and assignments

12. Another item, which will help your students, is a list of objectives: what skills they will gain, what knowledge they will gain, by completing the course.

If you need assistance in preparation of syllabi, please call Anna (x6036).  I appreciate your timely attention to this matter.

Send by email attachment to col-syllabus@bethel.edu. 
Richard J. Sherry, Ph.D., Dean of Faculty Growth and Assessment
College of Arts & Sciences     College of Adult & Professional Studies     Graduate School
651.638.6675     r-sherry@bethel.edu
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